English Department Program Needs

· Whenever possible, we need to offer adjuncts requesting more than one class “mixed packages” of one developmental and one transfer-level course, rather than only transfer level classes. This will create a broader range of experience among our faculty, and allow us to give more faculty a 60% load (an assignment of 2 transfer-level classes would result in other adjuncts only being offered one class, since 2 basic skills classes exceeds the 60% load limit). 
· We need to offer classes so as to ensure that all of our scheduling needs are met – instructors for night and weekend classes, for example. Instructors that are more flexible may get more classes, because of the need to create packages (see above).

· We need to know instructors’ areas of expertise and experience– we need this on the class availability form. This could include genre expertise, specific authors, or modes of delivery (i.e. approved to teach DE at Chabot).

· Whenever possible, we need to offer adjunct faculty “schedule packages” with relation to time and date. This will help us retain quality faculty, making it worth their while to teach here.

· Instructors who teach online should also get face-to-face experience with students. This will not only lead to better understanding of our students, but bring adjuncts into college life (the library, the WRAC, on-campus events, etc.) and create opportunities for interaction with colleagues.

Expectations of the Dean of Language Arts regarding the Assignment Process:

· When classes do become available, we expect the dean to turn those classes around and re-offer those classes to adjuncts who have not reached/been offered their 60% load max, in seniority order, in a reasonable amount of time (max of 10 days). This is imperative for adjunct faculty in order to plan their classes and schedule. Slow turnaround affects morale, class quality, student learning, and leads to us losing quality faculty. 

· We expect the dean to respond to all inquiries regarding their placements within a reasonable amount of time (max 5 days), whether the inquiries are made via email or phone. This shows respect and consideration and is essential to maintaining a quality English program. Faculty need to be kept informed of new developments in scheduling that will affect them.

· We expect the dean to work closely with deans in other departments and also at LPC whenever an adjunct teaches across disciplines, and across colleges. The adjunct should only be offered a total of 60% load

Requests for Form Changes

· The language on the adjunct    form is misleading. It asks for “Preferred classes” and doesn’t provide an opportunity for adjuncts to list all the classes they are willing to teach, nor does it offer a way for adjuncts to rank their preferred classes.

· Another problem is that dates and time slots on availability forms are broad time slots, with no opportunity to indicate preference. For example, the first slot is “7:30am – 4pm:  yes or no?” Adjunct faculty need more opportunity to say “I’m available M/W after 10am, but would prefer evening classes.” The more specific the form, the more likely faculty will be able to receive offers they can accept, which in turn creates a consistent faculty, listings in the schedule of classes, and an easier assignment process for the dean. This is a clear program need.

